
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of May 20, 2024 – May 26, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  493 

 

Traffic Stops: 64 

 Citations Issued:  31 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 44 

 Tags Seized:  2 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 117 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  45 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  3 

School Walk-throughs:  5 

Vehicle Accidents:  12 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   3 

 Non-Reportable:   9 

 Assisting other Departments:   0 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

5/22/24 – 500 block Willow Grove Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for a vehicle accident 

where a car struck a pole and flipped on its side. While on scene, the driver was able to get themselves 

out. Upon further investigation, Officers conducted Standardized Field Sobriety Tests which showed signs 

of impairment for the driver. The driver was subsequently taken into custody under the suspicion of DUI. 

 

5/22/24 – Unit Block Haws Lane – Officers were dispatched to a delayed report of a vehicle stolen 

overnight. Officers obtained the stolen vehicles description and placed it into stolen status. Surrounding 

agencies were also notified in the event the vehicle travels through their towns. 

 

5/22/24 – Hartwell Lane/Ardmore Avenue – Officers were dispatched for a large group of juveniles 

fighting in the area. While Officers were responding, the juveniles fled the area in various directions. 

Officers were then able to locate the group fighting at another location. The juveniles were transported 

to their respective residences and the parents were notified. 

 

5/25/24 – 1400 block Delphine Road – Officers were dispatched to a vehicle theft in progress. Prior to 

the Officers arriving on scene, the suspect vehicle fled the area along with the stolen vehicle. Officers 

notified surrounding agencies of the vehicle theft but were unable to locate either vehicle in question.  

On 5/29/24, the Pennsylvania State Police assigned to the Belmont Barracks stopped the vehicle and 

arrested two juveniles. 


